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FACILITY: EnviroTech Coatings LLC SRN /ID: N6801 
LOCATION: 1900 Austin St, MIDLAND DISTRICT: Saginaw Bay 
CITY: MIDLAND COUNTY: MIDLAND 
CONTACT: Alan Popp, President ACTIVITY DATE: 01/19/2017 
STAFF: Sydney Bruestle I COMPLIANCE STATUS: Non Compliance SOURCE CLASS: SM OPT OUT 
SUBJECT: Scheduled inspection to verify compliance with PTI 52-00C and all other applicable state and federal air quality regulations. 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On January 19, 2017 I (Sydney Bruestle) conducted a scheduled onsite inspection at Enviro Tech 
Coatings located at 1900 Austin St, Midland MI. While onsite I met with owner/president Alan Popp and 
an employee, Pedro. Pedro gave me a tour of the facility and Mr. Popp showed me some emission 
records onsite and sent several spreadsheets via email. 

The facility maintains an opt-out permit to install (PTI 52-00C) for Hazardous Air Pollutants (HAPs). 
Enviro Tech has a source wide VOC limit of 30 tpy. The facility currently operates 3 paint spray booths 
equipped with exhaust filters and high efficiency spray guns. They also operate a wheelabrator, which 
appears to be exempt from permitting. The booths all appeared to be operating in compliance with the 
PTI. 

Enviro Tech Coatings is not in compliance with PTI 52-00C. I discovered several issues with the 
VOC and HAP emission records maintained onsite. Enviro Tech is not adequately tracking the following 
records: individual HAP emissions over a 12 month rolling time period; monthly usage rates (in gallons) 
of all reducers, cleanup solvents, and coatings; and monthly and 12 month rolling time period 
VOC emissions for each individual spray booth. In addition, the facility has also failed to maintain all 
records for a five year period, Enviro Tech is discarding records after 12 months. These issues 
have been ongoing, they were identified during the last inspection in April 2016 and remain unresolved. 
Enviro Tech has continuously failed to properly track individual HAPs and VOC emission rates. 

To verify my findings I re-visited the Enviro Tech on January 26, 2017 to go over the record keeping 
issues I found with Mr. Popp. He noted the issues and has started assessing what steps are necessary 
to come into compliance with PTI52-00C. I sent Enviro Tech a VN on January 31,2017. 
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